

Newsletter

July 2021

Wolviston Primary School The Green Wolviston TS22 5LN Tel: 01740644374

Email:

enquiries@wolviston.org.uk

Dear Parents and Carers,

It is with a somewhat heavy heart that I write the final Newsletter for this academic year. Despite everyone in the school community trying to maintain all Covid safety measures, the rise in positive cases has meant that a number of our children and staff, have found themselves having to self-isolate away from school during the final week of the school year. Initially, disappointment circulated around school as we realised our end of year events would be effected. However, 'We are Wolviston' and remain determined. Plans to recognise all the wonderful achievements made by the children are having to be readjusted and moved online. Links to relevant events will be made available to you through your SeeSaw account.

Throughout the pandemic, children across school have been truly amazing; demonstrating acceptance and adaptability. Resilience is often spoken about within the education system and emphasis is often placed upon schools to develop this further. During the pandemic children have taken every change in their stride and staff are immensely proud of each and every one of them. I am honoured to be their Head Teacher.

I'm sure you'll agree that staff and governors have also demonstrated great strength and resilience throughout difficult circumstances. I'm sure that it won't surprise you when I say how much they are looking forward to a well-deserved summer break. My sincere thanks go to them as well as to all children, parents and carers for supporting my first year.

School reopens to children on **Thursday 2nd September** at **8.40am**. Hopefully the government's plans to move out of national lockdown remain in place and we will be able to return to 'normal'. We aim to remove the staggered entry and exit system and welcome all children and parents back through the gate and onto the playground. However, we must wait for guidance nearer the time. May I ask all parents to remain vigilant; ensuring we have your correct contact details and that you check messages, via the usual text/email service, relating to the school day.

On behalf of all staff, I hope that everyone has a wonderful and restful 'six weeks'. Take care and stay safe.

Kindest Regards Mrs. S. Hawes

MISS BODEN

It is with sadness that I announce Miss Boden is leaving Wolviston Primary School at the end of this term to take up a new post in September. During her four years, Miss Boden has supported many children and has shown her full commitment to the school. In her own words she "loves it" here. Miss Boden's cheery optimism and warm smile will be sorely missed by children and staff alike. We wish her the very best of luck in her new job.







We wish you all a very, Happy Birthday!

July Birthdays

Nursery Emelia

Class 2 Joey, Jace, Leila, Evie, Rory, Toby and Ollie

Class 3 Maya, Hattie and Max Class 4 Oliver, Summer and Rex

August Birthdays

Nursery Amelie

Class 1 Evie

Class 2 Beatrice and Jessica

Class 3 Oliver and Max

Class 4 Thomas and Jimmy

Uniform

During the pandemic we relaxed the uniform policy. In September we will return to the guidance as set out in the policy, which can be found on the school's website.

We appreciate parents and carers full support.

Pre-Loved Uniform Appeal

If you have any items of uniform that have been gently worn are outgrown, please send them into school. We will then be able to offer these at a small cost, for school funds.

Fundraising

As you know we are hoping to raise funds for additional resources that we have previously been able to offer our children Pre-Covid. A massive thank you to all supporters who have donated so far.

We are truly humbled by your kind generosity. Initially, we were hoping to raise £500, however the total is above that and still rising!

Thank you all so much.



https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/wolviston-primary?utm_id=2&utm_term=kjrwnPVeY